BOARD OF HEALTH
78 Main Street

Hudson, MA 01749

(978) 562-2020

Meeting Minutes
January 30, 2019

Call to Order:
Michael Delfino, Jay Murphy and Christie Vaillancourt

Vouchers to be Approved:
Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to accept all vouchers. The motion was seconded by Mr.

Delfino and carried 3-0

Minutes to be Approved:

November 28, 2018

Mr. Delfino motioned to approve the Minutes. The motion was seconded by Ms.
Vaillancourt and carried 3-0

Old Business

Farmer’s Market Update

Due to significant renovations at Town Hall, a new location needs to be found.
Discussions with the Unitarian Church have been started. Two farms also need to be
secured before we commit to having a Market.

New Business
Maynard Intermunicipal Agreement
The Board of Selectmen approved, the Board of Health needs to sign agreement.

Dumpster Regulation

Concerns have been brought to the BOH about dumpsters on Main and South Street.
Proposal for the dumpsters to be enclosed, and for the Board of Health regulation to
reflect that. Mr. Delfino motioned to table the discussion until the Board receives more
criteria. Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to approve, seconded by Mr. Delfino. The motion

carried 3-0

Trash and Recycling Survey Update
The survey was mailed with the Town Census. To date 525 responses have been logged
with a mixed response. Mr. Delfino volunteered to be the Board of Health representative

on the Recycling Sustainability Committee.

YSAP Dodgeball Tournament
The tournament will be held on March 29. The Board of Selectmen have approved the

monetary donations. r P
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Conservation Agent Proposals

OARS, via the Conservation Agent, has requested $2000 to pay for e-coli testing and
water chestnut removal in the Assabet River. Kelli stated there is no standard for e-coli
in rivers. Mr. Delfino motioned to deny funding as there is no standard. The motion was
seconded by Ms. Vaillancourt and passed 3-0.

Green Hudson has approached the Town about instituting a plastic bag ban. Kelli has
spoken to the Board of Health Director in Sudbury and will gather more information.
Mr. Delfino asked to table the discussion until we have more information.

The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 25



